
Regular meeting of the Livingston Mayor and Board of Alderman on March 7, 2022 at Livingston City Hall
at 6:00 p.m.

                                                                             Alderman Present:  John Clough
                                                                                                                 Kelly Coleman
                                                                                                                 Rex Dale
                                                                                                                 Ken Dodson
                                                                                                                 David Langford
                                                                                                                 Chris Speck

                                                                              Alderman Absent:    None

Mayor Curtis Hayes called the meeting to order.

Rex Dale made the motion to accept the minutes as handed out.  John Clough seconded the motion.  
The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Ken Dodson made the motion to accept the agenda.  Rex Dale seconded the motion.  The vote was 6 yes
and 0 no.

Ken Dodson made the motion to pass the 2nd Reading on Ordinance 2022-2-1.  Chris Speck seconded the 
motion.  The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Ken Dodson made the motion to pass the 2nd Reading on Ordinance 2022-2-2.  John Clough seconded 
the motion.  The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Rex Dale made the motion to pass the 2nd Reading on Ordinance 2022-2-3.  Kelly Coleman seconded the 
motion.  The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Shannon Cantrell, Chamber of Commerce Executive Director, gave a report on the gift card program that
was being started.

Alderman Dale ask if it would be possible to get a list of the participating businesses.  Ms. Cantrell stated
that she would get the list to them.



Representatives of TML reported that ARPA funds can now be used for infrastructure.  These funds 
could be used for paving, green infrastructure, and storm water, etc.  TDEC representatives also 
reported that funds are available through SRF (State Revolving Fund) with a possibility of having some of
the debt being forgiven.  

 The city would need to have a corrective action plan and submit an infrastructural score card. 

Alderman Clough ask about getting the project list that was applied for in TDEC/SRF funds and about the
possibility of applying for another project if funds were available

Chris Johnson and Doug Warden of TEMA discussed thee Flood Mitigation project.    Mr. Johnson stated 
that the Federal Government would not allow them to move forward due to the current lawsuit that has
been filed and because of the lack of benefit cost analysis.  They do not recommend proceeding at this 
point.  If something changes, funding should be available because of other disasters in the state.

Board members voiced their concern that the property owners did not have clear guidelines of what 
was needed from day one.  

Kristian Mansell gave an update on the Property Maintenance.

City Attorney had been asked about a dangerous dog ordinance.  He thought that what the city had 
currently is sufficient since we do not have a dog pound.

City Attorney John Meadows reported that the Comptrollers Office investigation on the incident at the 
police department is still on going.

Kelly Coleman made the motion to adjourn.  Rex Dale seconded the motion.  The vote was 6 yes and 0 
no.

                                                                                                       ______________________________________
                                                                                                        Mayor

ATTEST:_________________________________

                                                                                                              


